CHIMO CLUB

The Chimo Club held its first meeting, on December I4th, in its comfortable and handsome new club house, with Lester McCuaig, presiding. Inez McCuaig, secretary, and Cyril Sparkes treasurer.

The sum of \$29.50 will be sent to Care, raised by members' donations, in lieu of an exchange of Christmas gifts.

Clem Downey, for the executive, reported on the dispersal of the Grant received, with all big bills for renovations, paid, suggested the possibility of securing a resident caretaker, with light duties - this was held over for further discussion.

It was decided to hold the formal opening of the club in Spring when favourable weather can be expected. Meanwhile a House Warming, to which the adult public (no children) is cordially invited to inspect the new quarters.

Clem Downey presented a list of members who had agreed to run for various offices, with nominations from the floor and voting taking place at the regular January meeting.

Tommy Whent thanked the members who had assisted in washing and placing kitchen supplies in the shelves, reporting some orders were short while others were doubly filled - the matter reported to the business firms concerned for correction.

It was decided to order additional copies of the constitution and some Rules of Order.

Ida Krause and Tommy Whent volunteered to supply songsheets.

Cyril Sparkes reported insurance on the club's contents and liability has been secured and paid.

A hearty vote of appreciation went to those who have worked so hard to complete the reno-vations.

Lunch was served following the meeting.

LEGION CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY

The Legion children's Christmas party was again a joyful success, with the excited kids singing carols as Santa entered the hall to distribute the 85 gifts.

Much of the fun, for the adults, was seeing the children on Santa's knee, whispering the presents they'd like under their tree at home. One little girl, forgetful of her own wishes, urgently asking for a dishwasher for her grandmother! Frank McKenna, in his fifth appearance was the man of the hour and others working included Mesdames Barbara McLaughlin, Jean Crook, Georgina Davis, Veneta McKenna, Earl Holmes, Liliam Christie, Earline Johnson, the convener,

assisted by Betty Ann McKenna, Judy and Margot Davis and Cheryl Johnson, and Mrs. George Lengyel, pianist.

The Schreiber Kinsmen and Kinettes paid their annual visit to the local pensioners, in a gaily decorated sleigh, and a merry Santa presenting a gift of bonbons, and, from the Kinettes, the much-appreciated list of volunteer drivers for the older people without cars - some available at a moment's notice.

NOTICE TO EQUIPMENTOWNERS

For "Spreading Granular Material" on Highways 595, 597, and 608 at various locations, and "Loading Granular Material" in the Ministry's Pit (Fraleigh Township), approximately eight (8) miles Southwest of South Gillies, commencing approximately January 28th, 1974, the following Equipment is required:

One (I) only - FRONT END LOADER Approx.

3½ Cubic Yard 150 Hrs.

Capacity,

S.A.E. Rated (Min)

Four Wheel Drive

Rubber Tired

Articulated Steering

One (!) only - CRAWLER TRACTOR Approx.
65 D.B.H.P. (Min.) 75 Hrs.
Angle Dozer with
Rear Winch & Canopy

Sealed Tenders on forms supplied by the Ministry will be received by the District Engineer until 12:00 O'Clock Noon, Local Time,

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 16, 1974.

Specificiations, tender forms and envelopes may be obtained in person or by mail from the District Office, 801 West Walsh Street, P.O. Box 96, Thunder Bay, Ontario, P7C 4V7. Telephone 577-6451.

The lowest or any Tender not necessarily accepted.



Ministry of
Transportation
and
Communications